
Expansion news 
Come see the expansion!  We have a few things yet to do, but the space 

is open!  The Nolting machine should arrive next week.  I'll start classes 

the first full week in March --but I won't schedule until I do some demos 

on the machine to make sure all is good.  When classes start, I will take 

4 per class and classes will mainly be on Wednesdays.  I will schedule 

classes on Saturday and Sunday (Sundays in April), as space permits in 

the schedule. 
 

 

 

February 23, 2018 
 

 

 

Excuse my momentary rant: When did professionalism turn into barely 

competent? The last 4 weeks (and more) I have dealt with local companies 

and one from India whose company slogans should read: Hire us! We're 

competent! Barely. I'll even volunteer to make their signs. 

  

We had a maintenance company doing routine cleaning & servicing on the 

heating/air conditioning units a couple of weeks ago. The new employee 

apparently wasn't well supervised because he forgot to close the lids on the 

units: Translation: He left the door of the roof open on my heating unit. 

That's my technical analysis of what happened, but then I'm not an expert 

here. 

  

When I called about the strange light (called the sky) I could see through my 

heating duct, I was told that was just the new filters they had installed-they 

were shiny and I was just seeing reflective light. And because it was past 

regular works hours (4 p.m.) I would be charged overtime if someone came 

out to check my obviously unintelligent (insert woman's) opinion about what 

was going on. He convinced me that I was just seeing things, and I didn't 

insist he come out. Funny, by the next day, that "hole" "door," whatever it is 

called, got shut. 

  

Until we had the big wind. Remember that day? There was this horrendous 

metal wrenching sound that came from the roof overhead. So I contacted the 

property manager who got a different company to check the roof. Guess 



what. Not only did I not have a "lid" over my heating unit, I no longer had 

filters. The wind had sucked everything right out. In addition, the other units 

on down the way, their "lids" were standing wide open. The thinking is, the 

maintenance guy did not properly secure those "lids" "doors" whatever they 

are called (I'm not an expert, remember) and the wind just popped them 

open. But my "lid," like Dorothy's house in the Wizard of Oz, got sucked up 

by the wind and dumped somewhere in Kansas. Or maybe Oz. Who knows. 

  

So if this company were getting a grade, I think it should flunk. This 

company would not even rate being competent, meaning at 50% adequacy. 

  

And I'm seeing see this kind of work ethic more and more. Let's just strive 

for barely competent and charge for excellent service. 

  

It happened again when I worked with a company in India to get my 

computer fixed. The woman on the phone only made my situation worse 

because she didn't know what she was doing. She was probably following a 

script of the steps to follow when trouble shooting a computer issue. I'm 

guessing the script was entitled "This is How You Help the Idiots Who don't 

Understand Computers Because They Don't Even Know How to Plug One 

In." She even told me, after I said her solution wouldn't work, "I am the 

expert technician, not you." Seriously. And then I let her walk me down the 

path that completely crashed my computer. So I guess who's the idiot now. 

Me, for following her advice. And then I had to argue with the manager the 

next day that I shouldn't have to pay for bad service that left me worse off 

than before. 

  

I've dealt with web sites with glitches that should have been easily caught in 

testing; weird things happened during the construction of the new space that 

still have to be fixed; and remember the guy who was just going to pump up 

my tire because it must have had only a slow leak because he couldn't see a 

nail or hear a hiss?   

 

What does brighten my day are quilters, who come in for classes, fabric, 

and, sometimes, just a place to be.  The beginning quilters this spring are 

doing excellent work.  Their blocks are approaching excellence and they are 

striving to make them even better.  The quilters in the free block of month 

are working hard at getting the feathered star just right--it's a challenging 

block and they are putting the time in to make it right.  And that's just what's 

happening in just a few of the classes. 

 

And to be fair, I have had good service also these past few weeks and 

months-the people cleaning up the other people's messes.  Without them I'd 

be sitting on an island about now, surrounded by empty funky glasses with 

cute paper umbrellas sticking out. 

 

So I guess my rant is over.  I can chalk it up to the cost of doing business in 

today's world, and things will get better. Thanks for listening--if you made it 



this far in the story.  And if I have seemed a bit stressed, you now know the 

reason.   

 

And just so you know, I took away Becca's credit card for awhile.  I don't 

want her buying another set of snowshoes.  We still have a lot of winter left 

and I don't want her using the snowshoes to climb up & over fences.  But I 

think she's forgotten about the snowshoes for the moment.  Instead, she has 

started construction on something that looks suspiciously like a 2-dog 

bobsled in the front yard.  Don't ask.  It's never wise. 
 

 

Springtime in the Rockies Shop Hop!  

April 20 - 21  

The Ranch, First National Bank Building, 
Loveland, CO  

 
Our theme for this year's quilt show is Modern Quilts and we are asking for your participation. 

Design your own modern quilt or use a commercial pattern that embraces the modern quilting 

movement. To parti cipate, fill out an entry form and bring it to the shop with your quilt by April 2.   

Forms are available here, just ask me for one.   Quilts will hang at the Springtime in the Rockies 

Shop Hop at the Ranch, April 20 & 21. Gift Basket Prizes awarded: $400 1s t, $300 2nd, and $200 

3rd, selected by Viewer's Choice. Quilts and prizes can be collected from me after the show.  

A few rules: Quilts must be made by entrant and made within the last 6 months.  

 

 
Our challenge this year is cats & dogs!   Big ones, little ones, funny ones, short ones, tall ones.   Design your 
own project or use a commercial pattern.   To participate, fill out an entry form (get from me) and bring it to 

the shop with your project by April 2.   Wallhangings, totes or other interpret ations of cats and dogs no larger 
than 60" X 60" will be accepted.   Last year Tracy Wilson won!   Can we take home the prize again this year?!!!!  
 
Projects will hang at the Springtime in the Rockies Shop Hop at the Ranch, April 20 & 21.   Gift Basket Prizes 

awarded:   $150 1 st ; $100 2 nd ; $50 3 rd,  selected by Viewer's Choice.   Projects and prizes can be collected from 
me after the show.  

A few rules:  Projects must be made by entrant and made within the last 6 months.   

 

  

WHAT'S NEW!! 

From 3 Wishes:  



  

  

  

    

  

  

    

 

    

  

  

  

 

 

From Northcott:  



  

  

  

  

    

  

  

 

 

 

From Clothworks (the bolts are flannel and the precuts are cotton/flat):  

      



      

    

 

 

From Hoffman:  

  

  

  

  

  

  

    

  

  

  

  



 

 

From Elizabeth Studio:  

      

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

From Stoff:  

    

  

  

The music notes are 

white on white  
 

   



 

 

From Northcott:  

    

  

  

  

 

 

 

From AGF:  

  

    

      


